From: Smith, Alicia [mailto:Alicia.Smith@tkcholdings.com]
Sent: Wednesday, December 2, 2020 9:34 AM

To: Fran Stevens <FStevens@cityofbn.com>
Cc: Tommie Pierson <TPierson@cityofbn.com>; Scott Schultz <mandymel777 @sbcglobal.net>; rpflueger95@charter.net

Subject: Youth Commission Meeting Minutes - November 2020

Hello,
The Youth Commission met in person on November 16, 2020.

Members Present: Scott Schultz, John Duhadway, Tim Compass, Kenneth Wilkins, Rich PFlueger
Alicia Smith — Charirperson

The meeting was opened and members discussed the email that was received regarding where the items that were

purchased in June and July 2020 should be stored which are the bike helmets and DQ gift cards. It was asked by the

Alderman board to bring the items to the BFN rec center the same day, November 16%", 2020 for storage. On November

13, 2020, Chairperson, Alicia Smith discussed email with Manager, Martha at the BFN rec center who had no

knowledge of the email or knowledge about the Youth Commission storing items at the BFN rec center. Martha
explained maybe Amy was contacted and she would discuss with Amy to find out. After speaking with Martha a second
time, the Youth Commission found the BFN rec center, to not have any secure storage locations besides the broiler room
which was not an ideal space for the YC items to be stored.

Members of the YC decided, the items should be kept at a secure location that has a locked door which utilizes a key for
entry such as the mayors office, police evidence room. Youth Commission also discussed how the items would be

returned when needed. The Youth Commission with hold these items until a secure location has been discussed and
found by the Alderman Board and voted on.

Up and coming events were discussed such as Hoops Madness, Bike Rodeo, Fishing Experience. It was decided that if
covid is still in existence with the same current restrictions, then the events would be cancelled.

The Youth Commission also discussed no longer meeting in person and will now meet virtually by utilizing Zoom for
meetings until further notice.

The meeting was then closed by the Chairperson who thanked everyone for attending.
Thank you and Have a Great Day!

Alicia Smith, BFN Youth Commission -Chairperson
314-764-1242



